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Comments for Public Posting: 1 oppose expanding the zoo in Griffith Park. I live nearby and
Griffith Park is a beautiful, wild safe haven and one of the major
reasons I can happily live in a big city. Los Angeles’ wild and free
space is already encroached upon. In this time when we’re
becoming more and more aware of the immediacy of getting back
to prioritizing the earth - it’s shortsighted to think of shrinking a
wild public space. Thank you.



